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I BEFORR THR OIL COMBERVATION COMMISSION
i OF THR STAYE OF NEW MEXICO

THE MATTER OF THE HRARING
»Y OIL CONBERVATION
SI0M MEW MEXICO FOR
THRE PURPOSE OF CORBIDERING:

:
a

E
8

CASBE mo., 2501
Oxdar No. R-2199

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
February 27, 1962, «t Santa FTe, Hew Maxico, before Elvis A. =,
mmamhymoumtmmxmozm
Maxico, bereinafter referrvred to as the "Coswmissiom, ™ ia accordance
with Rale 1214 of the Commission Pules and Regulations.

W, on his_l14th day of march, 1962, the Commission,
a gquorum being present, Siiina considerad the apnlicatinn. the

Elvis A. Utx, and being fully advised in the premises,
PINDE s

(1) That dve public notice having bean given as required by
| law, the Commission has jurisdiction of thir csuse and the subject
matter therxeof.

(2) That the applicant, G. W. Strake, seeks an ordex cre—
ating & new o0il pool to ba dasicnated as airhar the Hankhawser
Seven Rivers Pool orx nac!hurty-capdtan Pool, Section 28, Tounahip
19 Sscuth, Range 30 Bast, NMPM, Rddy County, New Mexico.

{3) That tha evidence presented reflects that the proposed
pool was discovered by the G. W. Strake - Lebow-Federal Well No. 4|
‘ louated 2310 fset from the North line and 990 feet from the East

| line of said Section 25, and that said well was completed in the
,Saven Rivers foymation, a separata and distinct reservoir from |
”tha Hackberry-Yates Pool, with the top of the perforations at
i 2054 feet or 1311 feet above sea lavel.
1 :
i§ (£) That thaere 15 a need for the creation of a new oil :
pool consisting of the S/2 NME/4 and the HE/4 SE/4 of said Section |
,;25 for the production of oil from the Seven Rivers formation, said;
| pool to be designated the Hackberry-Seven Rivers Pool. !
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CASE Mo. 2301
Order No. R-2199

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

antyy of such further ordexs as the Commission may deem NecCessary.

DONE at Samta Fe, New Maxico, on the day and year herein-

above designated.

L esr/

STATE OF EMRY MEXICO
OIL COMEERVATION COMMISSICN

S L ptt—

EDWINR L. MECHEM, Chairman
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: BEFORE THE
ﬂ OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION :
;" Santa Fe, New Mexico
-4’
J February 27, 1962 !
i
= ig EXAMINER HEARING |
- i= i
S §5 | IN THE MATTER OF: )
S %2 Application of G. W. Strake for an order creating )
P S Eg a new oil pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,)
- — in the above-styled cause, seeks an order creating )CASE
i - a new o0il pool to - be designated as either the ) NO.
: Eg Hackberry-Seven Rivers Pool or Hackberry-Capitan ) 2501
- — Pool, and comprising the NE/4 of Section .25, Town- )
s N ship 19 South, Range 30 East, Eddy County, New )
g gg Mexico. The discovery well is the G. W. Strake )
P 7 Le Bow-Federal Well No. 4, located in Unit H of said)
P Section 25. )
' U
By .
i EE BEFORE: Elvis A. Utz, Examiner
b
P g TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
if1 = MR_ UTZ: Case 25C1.
é = MR. MORRIS: Application of G. W. Strake for an order creat-

ing a new oil pool, Eddy County, New Mexico,
MR. BRATTON: If the Commission please, Howard Bratton

on behalf of the Applicant. We have two witnesses to be sworn.

(Witnesses sworn.)

MR. BRATTON: If the Commission please, I will make a few

§
DEARNLEY-MEIER RE

ALBUQUF :QUE, N. M
PHONE 243.6691

brief remarks as to my understanding as to the occasion for

this particular Hearing, Mr. Strake was driiling some Yates wellg
in Eddy County; I believe he owns the entire section where he was
drilling these wells. 1In the process of drilling one, he went on

down below the Yates and came upon another formation, commpleted




PAGE 2

his wu:ll in that formation and he believes it is the Seven Rivers
Che formation. Subsequently, he inquired as to the possibility of

drilling another well on that same forty acre tract to the Yates

SR £

formation and it appearing to be satisfactory, he did and

ccapleted another producer, this one in the Yates formation.

FARMINGTON, N, ™,
PHONE 1325.1182

Subsequently, app<rently socme gquestion has arisen in the
Commission's mind as to whether the lower formation is the Seven
Rivers or possibly a part of the Capitan formation, and I believe
the advertisement is for an oil pool, either the Seven Rivers
Pool or the Capitan Pool. We believe it is possibly Seven Rivers
snd will 80 indicate in the testimony. However, our purpose and
our evidence here will be directed primarily to the fact that
there are two separate formations, the Yates and this lower Seven
Rivers or Capitan, whatever the Commisri: . might decide that it

is. I don't think we have an overly strong prefersance whether it

is the Seven Rivers or Capitan. Our purpose and our evidence here
will be directed to the fact that we are talking about two differ-
ent pools,

(Wwhereupon, G. W. Strake Exhibits

Nos. 1,2,5%3 marked for Identifi-
cation.)

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALDUQUERQUE, N, M,

PHONT. 2243 G0

called as a witness herein, having bzen first duly sworn on oath,

was ¢ amined and testified az follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATIOM

| BY MR, BRATTON:
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Q Will you state your name, by whom you are employed and
in what capacity?
- A I am John E. Davis, employed by Mr. George W. Strake
U i | : of Houston and representing him as West Texas-New Mexico area
| Geologist.

Q Would you state, very briefly, your professional and

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

sducational background?

A I have a Backelor of Science degr2e in Geology from
Texas Technological College and I have practiced Geology and
Geovhysics for eight years.

Q Have you been familiar with and acquainted with the

- e - Alha Wawmbhl Zfaablhacwess swan du RBAdcr Marimdees Waer Maeed wnn
Sl WS g WAL AW Wil ARG AMWG A A ) WAWW Al mwwWMY WWWHIIRY ) MITW SISA LWV

A Yes, sir. I have been presant on the drilling of
sixteen wells in thirs immediate area.
Q How long have you been with Mr. Strake?

A Three years.

MR. BRATTON: Are the witness's gualifications

acceptable?

ARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUDUERQUE, N, M,

MR. UTZ: Yes, sir, they are,

1

.'
v
4

Dr

Q {(By Mr., Bratton) Mr, Davis, refer to your Exhibit

Number One, if you will, please, Explain to the Commission what

PHONE 243 645

that Exhibit ia,
A This is a section taken in Township 19 South, Range f

30 East, showing Section 25, and the subject Northeast quarter

outlined in red. It is a structure contour map with a datum at

| | &>
)

g s
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 32%-1182

Y-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

-

DEARNLE

4

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONE 243 G693

the top of the Yates. The three wells you see circled in red
are Seven Rivers Wells either producinq from or capable of
producing from this lower zone. The remainder of the wells are
Yates Wells in the area.

Q The reasor the Northeast quarter of Section 28 is
circled in red, that's the area that's asked to be designated

as the North-Hackberry-Seven Rivers or North-Hackberry-Capitan
Pool?

A Correct.

Q Now, the Southeast of the Northeast of Section 25
shows your wel]l Number Four, that is a Capitan well?

A Correct.,

Q It is not completed in the Yates?

A No, it is not.

Q The well Number Nine is a Yates Well?

A It is,
0 S thessa Lo wells aire iovcated in the same forty?
A Correct.

Q Your Well Number Seven is completed in the Capitan or
Seven Riversa?

A It is.

Q And your Well MNumber Six is what, Mr. Davis?

A It's presently completed in the Yates. However, pipe
is set through the Capitan or Seven Rivers and it has been

tested and is capable of producing,
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Q In other words --

MR. UTZ: From either zone?
- A Yes, sir.

Q (By Mr. Bratton) In other words, upon creation of a
new pool vou would dual that well?

A Yes, sir.

!
FARMINGYON, N, M,
PHONE 325.1182

Q Is there anything further you want to explain about
your Exhibit Number One, Mr. Davis?

A No, sir. I see nothing further at this time.

Q Refer, then, to your Exhibit Number Two.

A These are two Cross-sections, not structur§ cross-

section, they are constructed as correlated cross-sections

across this area to show the relationship of the two zones.
Q Your legend is at the bottom?

A Yes,

Q And your diagram of the cross-section?

A Varr Ann sos ha mwano_ooambEdoan an dhoa emalTl comen wd bha
.- - . - ——— ot — — e W S LA AN L 2 F) LT - b A SPRAAUS A wh EX3L = 3 e W L ¥y

bottom, The AAA Prime cross-sgsection is the Ncrithwest-Southeast

cross-gection correlated into the area from the discovery well

a1

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUEROUE, N, M,

in Section 23, across Section 25,

Q That's the Union Federal Well?

PHONE 2243 60

a That ls Union Federal MNumber Cne in Section 22. The

BB Prime is actually almost a North-South cross-section construct P

24 to take in our offset operators Yates wWell, the Nunber Six

and also back into our Seven Rivers, Thessa cross-sections, as 1

,dsj
y

o=

N
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said before, were constructed to show the relation of the two ;
sones to each other and, also, to show separation between the two |
- sones, that being the shale partition that you see on the logs

| and the denss dolomite that is colored in blue crossing thne
entire ncction;

Q Going to your Yates, your Yates pay zone is indicated

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

in green. Those are not necessarily your perforations, are they,
Mr. Davis?

A They are not. They show the zones that would be
productive.

Q What is= that zone?

A That is a very fine grain, silty sand.

Q I take it that correlates throughout all of these
wells, is that correct?

A Yes, sir, it can be picked from any well in this area.

Q Soming on down the hole, then, your blue colored line

there indicates what M, Davis?
A That is dense dolomite that carries throughout the

area, That, in itself, has shale partition, It would serve

!

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

;% definitely as a barrier,
é% Q Could there e communication shove and below that
23
barrier?
A Mo, sir, I can't soa that thare could, These vells

have been cored 3nd we have core analysis and that's an extremely

dansge zone,
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[ Q Coming on down the hole you have in your Pederal Seven,

Federal Four and Pederal Six, your red indicates the presence of
the Seven Rivers or Capitan, is that correct?
A Correct.

what is that zone?

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

Q

A That is & viry weathered dolomita.

Q How much separation is there between the Yates and the
Seven Rivers?

A From the base of our pays, the base of the Yates pay
to the top of the Seven Rivers is zpproximately one hundred
sixty-eight feet. That will carry through the area, plus or
minus a few feet.

Q Are any of these wells completed in open hole, Mr.
Davis?

A They are.

Q which ones?

A The Number ¥Nine, which is on2 of the wells in our

forty acres,

o

Q That is botlamod vight at ¢ho bottom of the ¥Yatans?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUOUCROUE‘ N, M.

PHONE

243 64

A Right at the bottom of our Yates pay.

Q Yes,

A Our Number :Zight. I bag your pardon, ths pipe was set
through Number light, howevar, ii's still up in the ¥Yates

formation,

_ MR, UTZ:  Wnieh well was that again?




PAGE g

A I said the Number Eight, but pipe was set there through
the Yates formation., %The Number Ten is an open hole completion.
-~ The Number Eleven, which is presently being completed, is an
open hole.

MR. UTZ2: The Number One?

A Numbey Eleven., Nine, Ten, and Eleven.,

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182

MR, UTZ: Where is that well located?
A This is to the south of the area designated right here.
MR. UTZ: Number Ten was completed in which zone?
A It's completed in the upper zone.
Q (By Mr. Bratton) The Yates zone?
A Yes, sir, it was drilled actually in the Seven Riverg
but plugged back.

Q In your opinion, Mr. Davis, what is this bottom zone?

R REFORTING SERVICE, Inc.

Y
]

Eﬂ Is that Seven Rivers or is it Capitan, or what is it?
=
:g A We realize that we are in a problem area being on top
is of the shelf or raaf, but as wall as T ~auld scrrzlate it in, it
a
Z is definitely Seven Rivers,
=
:E Q On what do you bass that?
= , ,
A € usad tha Hunble Pedersl Bogle which is up in 16 Southl

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M
PHONE 243 .66%1%

30 East, as a typz log and thia partiocular log was plckad by the
Roswell Geologleal 3ociety to establish thely Artesia Crop, which
has now bean acaaptad by the AA.P.5. 48 & Lype log and

corralating the fwop thexo's very gaod corzelation bstwz2en the

two zones.
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MR. UTZ: What was the location of that well?
A 16 South, 30 East, Section 30.
; MR. UTZ: That was the Humble what?
A The Humble Federal Bogle Number One. They're using it

as their type log.

MR. UTZ: That's the United States Geological Society?

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

A Yes, sir.

Q (By Mr. Bratton) Show the Examiner how you have
correlated that and how you come to the conclusion this is the
Seven Rivers, Mr. Davis.

A This is the Federal Bogle log, with their tops picked,
that'’s the Yates and Seven Rivers top and our Union Pederal
Number One, the discovery well in the area. I've used the Otello
silt as a correlation point., It fits very well with the silt we

have here in our Tansile. The top of our Yates as it breaks off

here putting our Seven Rivers right into the Saven Rivers even
with the Denz. There, Seven Rivers runs right on into the Queen
and they can get the correlation down the hole but we did not have

the Queen.

!
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.

MR, UTZ: Does it go into the Quesen or Davit?

A Just Davit,

PHONE 2243 667

MR, BRATTON: We can make these available as Exhibits.
MR, UTZ: I think it would be worth while.

A I will have to make an arrangement with Humble, so if




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUENROUE, N, M,

FARMINGTON, N, ™M
PHONE 325.1182

243 G0

PHONE,

PAGE 10

MR, UTZ: Certainly, and mark the corrslation points
on it, if you will,

Q {By Mr. Bratton) Mr. Davis, the definition of a pool
in the regulations is, sach zone of a general structure, which
gone is completely separated from any othar rone in the structure
i3 covered by the word "Pool" as used herein. In your opinion
is the Yates Pool a separate pool from the Seven Rivers or
Capitan in this area in accordance with that definition?

A I think it definitely is.

Q What were these cross-sections made off of?

A They'‘re made from Gamma Ray, Sonic logs.

Q Gamma Ray and Sonic logs?

A Yes.

Q Did you prepare Exhibits Number One, Two and Three?

A Yes, sir.

MR. BRATTON: We would offer in evidence Exhibits
Numnber One, Two and Three.
MR, UTZ2: Without objection, Exhibits One, Two and
Three will be entered into ths vecord,
(Wwhereupon, G. W. Strake Exhibits
Nos. 1,2 & 3 introduced inte
Evidence.)
MR. BRATTON: Wao havz no further direct questions of

thisg witneasas.

CROUSS EXAMINATION

DY MR, UTZ:
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Q This correlation from the Bumbie Well, the Bogle Number
. v One, is how far apart?

A We are three townships away. It's a long distance but
difficult to carry coatinuocusly that far because of the lack of

deep wells.

FARMINGTON, N, ™,
PHONE 325%-1182

Q In your opinion, you had no trouble carrying your
earkers over that distance?

A Well, taking the two logs I think they correlate very
well that distance.

Q You didn't have any logs in betwsan?

A No, sir, I couldn't locate enough logs to actually
carry the section straight through. Now, you approach this reef
from the south; we are actually in a back reef facies, as you
know, here, and you have to come over the reef and beds disappear

altogether; the Capitan is present. Coming from the cther

direction, from the Federal Boagle. whara thav hawe the oussn

and all, it begins to disappear and has disappeared until we get

te our well., Dick Stamnitz tried to bring it in and he threw

ARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALDUQUERGUE, N, M,

PHONFE

1
)
4L

DF

|
up his hands before he got through. He said, "I'm satiasfied 1
|

243 G

that you have separate zones, however, I'm worrisd about the
nomenclature of our geolegy.” X think that was probably his
question., The difficulty in correlating in Seven Rivers rather -
than Seven Rivers oy Capitan, or Seven Rivers and Capitan zone, ,

Q Well, the Capitan =one 18 & new one to me, Ig it a

. part of the Saven Rivers? . _ o -
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A Well, they are equivalent,

Q They are equivalent?

- A Yes, sir. He thinks it might be or could possibly be

: a finger of this Capitan reef into the Seven Rivers. The Capitan
was growing, the reef was building at the same time that

deposition took place in our Seven Rivers, Yates Seven Rivers,

FARMINCTON, N, ™M
PHONE 32%.1182

Queen Grayburg, they're all equivalent.

Q Bow would you describe the Capitan zone, the zone in
which you are completed here?

A Lithology?

Q Yes.

A It is a weathered dolomite.

Q A weathered dolomite?

A Yes, sir.

Q Is it also a weathered dolomite in the Humble Well?

A The Seven Rivers is described as a buff to grey dolomite

sometimes lytic. 1In places where you find it producing, you find
the weathered zone and the vugs in the dolomite. They did not

have preduction in that and their only description was a buff to

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

grey colored dolomite., We certainly have that from cores, Wwe

picked our top from the cores before we ever logged; it's a

PHONE 243.66%1

distinct break in lithology. Especially in these wells that are
producing, dolomite is so weathered and had so many vugs that it

wouldn't come out of the core barrel in one piece. You usually

get it out in small qunksi_saturatgd with o0il, of course.

R S U T U T T T T AR Lo 47 T g TP IO T

g
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Q You are satisfied that there is no vertical communica-

tion between the Capitan zone and the Yates?

- A Y.., .k. I am,
MR. UTZ: Any cther questions?

BY MR, MORRIS:
Q Along the same lines, Mr. Davis, as I understand this

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1192

Capitan reef, it's a formation that might be correlative in time
with not only your Yates, but with other formations that lie
above and below the Yates, is that correct?

A That's correct.

Q And the question that was posed in your conversations
with Mr. Stamnitz was whether this might be a finger of the
Capitan reef that Mr. Strake was completed in rather than the

Seven Rivers]

Q Could you summariz:. for me your reasons for believing

it .o b2 in the Seven Rivers rather than the Capitan?

A Well, I don't have much argument for that except this

1

correlation that I have just shown you and the description itselfj

99

DEARNLEY- IEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

Your Capitan is usually found to he a white crystallins dclomite

and we don't see, we get a sugary texture in some of this

PHONY, 24D 6

crystclline but it's just an abrupt difference in the two.
Q If the Capitan raef does inter-finger with the Yates

and Seven Rivers, maybe even the Tansile, you feel that even if
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between the formation?
- A Kot in this area.
- Q Kot in this area?
- :‘; A ”.
' l‘ :
§'§ MR, MORRIS: Thank you.
< ;é MR. PORTER: I have a question. i
- X BY MR, PORTER:
=
_ E Q Mx. Davis, there is also a Hackberry-Yates Pool
—~
2 existing in this particular area, is that right?
- =
L a Yes, sir.
S |
- E Q Do you know whether or not any other wells in the
&~
~ e Hackberry-Yates Pool have any of the Seven Rivers farmatian cpon?
-
- % a I know several, in fact, this well right here, they
X attempted completion in the Seven Rivers.
I~
E MR. UTZ: Which well is that?
=
= A That's Mr. Hasking's Number Six there in 30,
ES Q (Bv Mr. Porter) Vau szy thay atiempied to compliete
~d
Z, that in the Seven Rivars?
<
:é ‘- A Yes. That was drilled afiter we drilled this. They
= e
s were shooting for Saven Riverd.
§§ Q out of the Seven Riverg?
z 0
A Yes, but he failed to completa, he got water,
o} Did he get anything?
A He came back np and completed in the Wates and mads it
a twenty-four barrel a day wall. We stismpted in this one.

B )

2 ﬁ/




PAGE 18

This one?
Our Number Pive. And it was wet also.

That is in the Northeast of the Northeast of 25?7

» O > ©

This well was drilled with cable tools and bailed
sulphur water out of it.

Q You don‘t know of any wells that are producing?

1
FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

A Ko, sir, there aren't any around us there within a mile|
MR. PORTER: I believe that's all I have.

BY MR, UT:

Q - It would look, then, like that this zone is pretty
limited, would it not?

A Yes.

Q Now, the pool designation, what is the name of the pool
here for the Yates?

A It's North Hackberry.

A Yes,

MR, PORTER:Yon are askinug for the Noyxtheast quarter of

that saction --

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUENRQUE, N, M,
PHONE

243 66

A To be designated,
MR. PORTER: -~ to ho designaitad a pool?
A Yea, =ir,
MR, BRA?TOM: Actually, Mr, Poriter, I believe the

thrae wells in ved are the ones that right now we fzel, well,

two of them are comploted, the Four znd the Seven are completed

)
NI




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONE

FARMINGYDN, N, M,

PHONE 32%-.1182

AT GEI
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in the Seven Rivers, the Six we can complete in the Seven Rivers.
It's completed in the Yates and we can also make a producer out
of the Seven Rivers. We would be morn interested, ictually. it
could be the South Half §f the Northeast Quarter or Section 25
would be sufficient, it doesn't make much difference. It was
advertised as the Northeast Quarter of 25.

MR. PORTER: Well, the South Half of the Northeast
Quarter wouldn't take in Number Six, would it?

MR, BRATTON: No, and it was advertised =2: tiis North-

east Quarter of 25, I don'‘t know why, but it could be extended to

MR, PORTER: Yes.
MR, UTZ: Any other questions? The witness may be
Srused,
(witness excused.)

JERRY W, WARD,

called as & witnesrs herein, having been first duly sworn on oath,

was sxamined and testifisd sz followa:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, BRATTON:

Q Would vou ghate your name, socupation snd by whaon
employed?y
B Jerry W. ¥Yard, TI'm a Paetrolavm Enginesx for 3, W.
Jtrake,
L@ Will you statc, very hricfly, your professional and

e gl Dot e
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educational qualifications, Mr. Ward?
A I have a Bachelor of Science degree in Petroleum
- Engineering from Texas A & M. I was smployed approximately
| one yeAr by American Republic's Corporations, four years by
S8inclair O0il and Gas Company and three by G. W. Strake.

FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325-11B2

Q Have you made a study of the North Hackberxy area
in Bddy County?

A I have.

Q And you are familiar with the matters that are contain-
ed in this application?

A Yes, sir.

MR, BRATTON: Are his qualifications acceptable?
MR, U?2: Yes, sir,

Q (By Mr. 3ratton) Mr, ward, you studied the two

formations that wc're talking about here, the Yates and the A

Seven Rivers?

DEARNLEY-MEIER BREPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

A Yes, sir,
(Whereupon, G. W. Strake Exhibits
Nos. 4 through 8 marked for
- Identification.)
Q Have you constructed an iscpac map of the Yates and

a structure map of ths Seven Rivers which are Zxhibits Number

PHONE 243 660

Four and Five respectively?
A Yes, sir,

Q Pirgt of all, explain to the Commission why you have an

isopac of one and a structure map of the other.
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A The isopac is constructed on the net productive interval

of the Yates sand as selected from sonic logs and from core

o - amalyses. The purpose of the map is to show the productive area
e _ ;~ | and limits of this Yates reservoir, insofar as Section 25 is
;é concerned.
B §§ Q what type of drive is the Yates?

A Solution gas.

Q vhat type of drive do you have in your Seven Rivers or
Capitan?

A It appears to be a water drive.

2] Bynlaidn, brizflr. vour isopac map Number Foux, Exhibit
Number Pour, Mr. Ward.

A The isopac. Well, as I have stated, the net productive

intervals as selected for each well and from which the contour

lines were drawn, thege intervals were selected on the basis of
the sonic logs as haring adequate porosity and permeability to
produce and, also, with the basis of core analysis which we have
on scme seven wells in the Yates,

Q Your dashed lineg are the extrapolations, are they,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALDUQUEKQUE, N. M,

and your solid lines are the ones you are a little more sure of?

A Yen, zir. Tha golid lines, of eovrge, Lave the better

PHONI 243 660

control, while the dashed lines are extrapolations., I did not
indicate a closure on the south end with the zero and five foot

line because we feel that there ier a possibility it can build

thickness and porosity in that area. We have no basis for that,
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Q A later Exhibit will show why you believe this to be

a dissolved gas drive and the Seven Rivers to be a water drive,

[

= is that correct?

1
s

R ‘o A Yes, sir. Of course, one basis which could show the
: ;% | solution gas drive is the fact that this Yates reservoir is a .:.
Eé limited relervoir.‘ That's indicated by the zero line on the |

isopac.
Q Go to your structure map on your Seven Rivers-Capitan.
What does it reflect?

A This is a structure map which has been made on the top

of the productive interval of the Seven Rivers or the Capitan

and T ha ma 'l mmdad
- —r— N W W W

- s wabaw_ .adl aanbanad sded b P, —_ -
—— C—R—— - - Vi enw T W v

centact which 16 &hcwa on th @
map to be a plus 1280 above sea level. The water-oil contact
would represent the productive limit of the reservoir since it
does appear to be a water drive type field.

Q Your Hasking's well to the east, that was below water,

wasn’'t it?

A Yeg,

ARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

Q And your Number Five up hera in the Norstheast, to the

‘V
1
v

=
< o
R Northeast?
Sy
39 A It produced water,
Q Te onraduced water?
A Yes,

Q Going around to the west, do you have pretty good

control) over thevey o )

(o
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A Yes, sir. Of course, our control on the west, as you
can see, is with the State Well Number One and the Le Sow-Federal .
- Number One, we have control in between the two wells with the
contour line.

MR. UTr3: Did you have water in one of those wells?

:
FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

A As indicated by a core analysis on Well Mumber One.

Do eyt AR T i i

MR. UTZ: V¥Which Number One? '

A The lLe Bow-Federal Number One, it appeared from water f
saturations as determined by core analfseu, it appeared to be %
wet below the plus 1280. ;

Q (By Mr. Bratton) So you have reasonably good control
to the Northeast and West and to the Southwest also, would that be
corxrect?

A Yes, sir.

Q This pool might open up all to the south, is that a
possibility?

A That is a possibility. As you can see, there are no

wells at present drilled outside the water-oil contact to the

South which, if a well were drilled and the structure came up

o

i
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQULRQUE, N, M,

higher above the water-oil contact, it certainly has a chance of

being productive,

PHONE 243 .46

Q So your Number Seven, your Number Four and your Number
Six are your three wells, now, that could produce from this

Seven Rivers, and your Number Ten might possibly produce from it?

A Yag, sir,

L e e e e - —
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Q Let's go Into your Exhibit Mumber Five, Nr. Ward, and |
explain what that is.

A Exhibit Pive is a table which has been entitled
"Well Data Comparison” which will gshow the contrast of certain
well data for the two different zones. As you can see, we have
set it apart into two sections; Wells Number Pour and Seven which|
are producing from the Seven Rivers or the Capitan in the upper
sectiony; and, S8ix, Eight, Nine and Ten as producing from the
Yates in the lower. We have recorded production tests, a pro-
duction test with the significant data for that as well as
bottom hole pressure and oil gravity. Probably the most
significant thing shown on this table is the zero gas-o0il ratio
for the Seven Rivers or Capitan reservoir. 2ero is indicated
zero because the gas volume, if any, is too small for us to
measure with available equipment. Wwhereas the gas-oil ratic‘for
the Yates sand ranges from a minimum of 490 cubic feet per barrel
to a maximum of 1,004, Probably the other significant thing that
the table shows is the contrast in oil gravity, the representa-
tive gravity for the seven Rivers being approximately 18,4 and
for the Yates about 30.7 of crude oil.

Q You have had separate tankage for these two Seven Rivers
wella, is that correct?

A Yas, sir.

G And your gravities are off the runs from that tankage

and -~

o
A




PAGE 22

X Yes, sir.
Q -- and from the separate tankage on the Yates wells?
- A Yes, sir,

Q Your Yates wells didn't make any water also, is that

A Not at the time these tests were taken.

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325-1182

Q Is there anything else significant by way of comparison
of the two formations?

A Well, of lesser significance on this table probably is
the fact that the predominance of the flowing wells are in the
Yates whereas the two Seven Rivers wells are pumpers. There is
one pumping well in the Yates, but we feel that it could possibly
flowr 2 small volume if we gave it a chance, but we were not
recovering our load oil fast enough after the well was completed

and we set pumping equipment on it to help it along.

Q But your differences in gravity and your differences
in gas-oil ratio, Mr. Ward, is there any doubt in your mind
that there is complete separation between these two formations?

A No, sir.

oy

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUIRQUE, N, M.

PHONE

Q Going to your next Exhibit, your crude oil analyses?

243 G

A This is a table comparing the partial crude oil
analysis of the deven Rivers crude znd the Yates crude, We were
advised, probably I think it was last Thursday, that this would

be good data toc prove the difference in the reservoirs which, of

coeursge, limited our time in having this analysis made, so what we

AR G Z
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had to do was to heve our man in New Mexico take samples of that
0il to the Continental Refinery in Artesia and they made the
~ analysis for us in their laboratory, but they are not allowed to

’fj*ﬁt“, - sign or in any way enter into this.

Q They are not a commercial laboratory?

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

A They are not a commercial laboratory and they don‘t
charge for this service so they couldn‘'t szign the ticket. How-
ever, we feel that these data are repregentative and should we f
have the same analyses run by a commeréial lab, I don't think ‘
. there would be anything much different than this. We can go right

down the line in comparing.

Q Your Seven Rivers came from the Number Four, is that

-

correct? | !
A That's correct.
Q Anéd your Vates came from the Humber Nine?

A That's correct.

Q Those are both on the same forty acre tract?
A ¥es, sir, The oil samples were taken directly from the

wella as they wvere producing,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALOUQUERQUE, N, M,

PHONE

243 6691

Q Go down and campare those, if you will,

A Ag you can zea, the gravity compariseon is 18,1 degreen
APL for the seven Rivers as cempaved to 3.4 feor the Yates., The |
l -

sulphuw for the Seven Rivers of 1.75 as compared to 1,20 percent

for the Yates, Tha viacosity at 100 degrees Fahranheit for the

Seven Rivers is 597 centipoises, while for the Yatesz it's 69 j

>
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centipoises. The color on the third dilution is described as
S.5 for Seven Rivers and 3.5 for the Yates. On the actual
distillation, the Seven Rivers crude reached a cracking point
with 40 percent over at 636 degrees PFahrenheit where the Yates
crude had 56 percent over at 680 degrees Fahrenheit.

Q Does this confirm your well data comparison information
that these two crudes could not be coming from a common source of
supply?

A Yes, sir.

Q Going on to Exhibit Number Seven, Mr. Ward, is that a

statement of the runs from these two tanks?

A W o -d e e ad )
- -~ SR AT g & dods & - ALNS

5 & stateneiii of crude 9il runs Irom
our Le Bow-Federal lease.

Q There, again, this shows the difference in gravity
between the two pools?

A Yes, =ir, as indicated by the table, there is a spread
in the gravity in the Seven Rivers formation ranging from 18.4
as high as 24,0 degress API, However, we fcel that these
gravities ranging as high as 24 are not truly representative of
the Seven rivers crude r2cause we had used Yates crude in

completing the wells for fracturing and treating so the oil in

the tanks was diduted by Yates crude and made the highar gravity.

Q Zut your average crude is around 2072

a it appears te be slightly over 20 degrees, the average.

Q fg there anything further you care to state with ]
>
B

i

S
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reference to any of these Exhibits, Mr. wWard?

A Perhaps on the determination of the type of drive in
the two reservoirs, I decided pretty early that the Yates
reservoir was solution gas because of the limitation of the
resexvoir, plus the fact that all of the wells flowed with a
gas-oil ratio and it appeared that all of its energy had to coms
from solution gas. Whereas the Seven Rivers appears to be
continuous with porosity and permeability through this area which
gives it a possibility of having an aquifer; and the saturation,
the water saturation on the cores and the fact that the wells
tested water from the Seven Rivers, plus the fact that there was
no gas produced from the Seven Rivers, that all these things
supported the fact that the Seven Rivers seems to have a water
drive,

Q Mr. ward, if you are to open both of these formations
into a common well bore, what would happen:

A Well, certainly they already have different reservolir
presgsures which would introduce the possibllity of the higher
prossues rosexvoely blocding into the lowasy Dregsure redorvoir,
that's 1f you did it today. But in the future, one reservoir
will cartainly dapleota bLzafore the other ane that condition would
pecoma more pronguaced,  Ho the oot effect of producing the two
rapzrvolrs fronm tho same well norxro would probably be, in my
cpinion, waste of pumiroleun,

Q in your eopinion, you hearxd the definition I read, Mr.

&)
ARYS
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325.1182

SERVICE, Inc.
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTIN(

ALBUQUERQUE, M. M.
PHONE 2436569

Ward, of a pool, are these two separate pools, within that
definition?
A Yes, sir.
Q If you were to produce them jointly into a well bore,
would waste occur?
A I think that it possibly could.
Q Did you prepare Exhibits Numbers Three through Seven?
Exclusive of that analysis made by the Continental?
A Y=s, sir, 1 guess mine started with Four.
Q Four?
A Yes, sir.
MR, BRATTON: We would offer in evidence Exhibits
Number Four through Seven.
MR, UTZ: Is it Seven or Eight?
MR, PORTER: You want to offar all of them?
MR, BRATTON: We'll offer alli of them
MR, UTZ: dExhibits Pouyr thoough Elght are acceptad
ints the record,
(viharxoupnn, G, W. 3trake Exhibits
Nos. 4 through 8 introduced into
Bvisdenen,)

CRO3S EXAMINATION

BY MR, VTZ:
Q n vou hava any prassure information on eithaer of

these reservolrs?

Y e hive o botoon hole prosggure, (0% on oxhibii,  this

T SR e w
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Exhibit that's entitled “The Well Data Comparison”. The Well
Wumber Pour, the discovery well in the Seven Rivers reservoir,

~. = had the required pressure taken on November 23, 1961, at which

time the bottom hole pressure was 731 pounds. Then, after the

1
4

Commission had called this Hearing, we arranged for additional

bottom hole pressures to be run, one of which was run on Well

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

Number Four showing it t¢ be 576 pounds in the Seven Rivers, and
the Yates sand Wells Number Six and Nine showing 410 and 491
pounds respectively, which would give an average reservoir

pressure of the Yates somewhere in the neighborhocod of 450 pounds,

——— -——

o How do vou explain the dacraasa from 732 to 576 due tao
production? It's water drive, isn't it?
A Yes, I definitely think it's a water drive and we

haven 't produced the Seven Rivers reservoir long enough to know

.
T R T T T VP R gy wry

much about how it's going to act. But, I believe that the averagr

roaelvoilr piessurs Of tile Seven Kivers 1s propably higher than
5§76 at the present time, but we're speaking of a low range of

permeability in the Seven Rivers and perhaps we didn't leave it

1

shut in long enough to build up to its true reservoir pressure

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, M. M.

because at the time this second resexvolr pressure was run we had

PHONF 2a3.660

only produced somswhera around two thouasand barrals of oil out of
Number Four. So that shows it to be a tight reservoir with a
water drive and probably we allowed forty-eight hours for the

well to build up after itc had been ghut in, but probably it would

___take something greater than that to build up a true reservoir |

) | :
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FARMINGTON, N. M,
PHONE 325-1182

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONE 243 G691

pressure.

Q How long did you leave the bomb in the hole?

A This was a sonalog.

Q Sonalog?

A Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: Any other questions?

BY MR, PORTER:

Q I have one question. Do you intend to dual the wells
in this area?

A We would intend to dual at least Well Number Six. Ve
have equipped Well Number Six with large enough casing to permit
running two strings of tubing.

MR, POGRTER: That's all I have.

MR. UTZ: The witness may be excused.

(vitness excused.)

MR, UTZ: I do have one other wuuestian af Mr Davie
was there any disagreement as to whether or not this Capitan zone
was a part of the ¥Yates between you or Stannitz or anyone else
involved?

MR, BAYIG:  Ho.

MR, UsZ: That's all, anyone clse have u statoemant?

The cage will be taken under advisement. The Hearing

will Le adjournca,

iy
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILIO )
I, ADA DEARNLEY, NOTARY PUBLIC in and for the County of

Bernalillo, New Mexico, do hereby cextify that the foregoing and

attached transcript of hearing was reported by me in stenotype

FARMINGTON, N. M
PHONE 325-1182

and that the same was reduced to typewritten transcript under my

personal supervision and contains a true and correct record of

;'¥  ;gll

=

o

said procesedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.
Ty

—

. \; //{C/ w"(‘ el ""‘/{/‘b/'
__DL

NOTARY PUBLIC

t

+ da

-

My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1563

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

i L do hersoy certify that the foregoing is
£ 32 a cougplerw roosd o7 tho wroocadinrg in
& oo ’ Five o vmia Suiimsd i g S e

(3: the Fxoiiin=e hagg Lg 01 Joaa '3}50‘/,
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Yew Mexico 011 Conssrvyation Cop Lission
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L.eBow Federal Nec., 4 & 9,
Unit H,Section 25-19-3C.
North HKackberry Yates

Pool.

A probtlem has developed concerning your wells in and around
the North Hackberry Yates Pool. I shall outline, herein, the
problem, the cause, what action had been taken, and what action
remains to be taken.

On November 21, 1961 you completed your LeBow Federal No.4,
2310/N and 990/E of Section 25-19-30 as a wildcat well in Seven
- Rivers dolomite about one hundred and. twenty feet below the North
Hackberry Yates pay. Cores of this interval ang Sonic logs indie
cated a typical Seven Rivers dolomite. Subsequently, your geolo-
gist-came to this office to determine if a second well could be .
drilled on the same unit w1th .well No. 4. The second well was
to be drilled to the regular Yates pay zone. After going over
what logs were available in the ‘area and the core description
it was determined that the LeBow No.4 was producxng‘jrom the
Seven Rivers and a second well to the Yates could be drilled.
Well No. 4 was dry in the "Yates" sand. The LeBow Federal well
No. 9, 2310/N, 330/E, was drilled to and completed in the Yates
sand December 15, 1961. -

. The problem developed as follows. In preparing a crossection’
through T-19-S, 26-E through.R-31-E, I saw that the formation
identified as Seven Rivers in the No. 4 LeBowwas correlative
time wise to the. lower part of the Yates- formatlon, however,

BN -
+
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LeBow now appears
~herefore. 17 now seems
rom the Yates time
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~hese findings we made them

in

e offlce cor the*r directions. Today, their
-4
i

am sending vou a copy of their letter herewith
. _._As a result of thaeir reply, see enclosed copy’ we must re=
duce the allowable of the wells on Unit H, Section 25-19-30 to a
maximum of 36 barrels of oi}t—per day. TFurther, if you wish to
have separate pools established for the Seven Rivers and Capitan-
wells or two allowables it will be necessary to have a hearing
before the Commission. I suggest you contact _Mr.Daniel §.Nutter,
Chief Engineer for the Commission, about such a hearing. Further,
it may be possible to obtain a full allowable on each of the
subject wells until the case should be heard. Such an allowable
application might be granted with the provision that 1f the case

WE > S d » d Cl B -jole w » C ogney g~ 2O O Y OCY C

~in excess of the top allowable should be applled to the wellJ
future. allowable.

The authority for such an-allowable, must necessarily come
from the Santa Fe office, P. 0. Box 871, Shnta Fe, New Mexico.

If you have questions concerning thls matter do not hesitate
to call upon me. ‘

'g Yery truly yours

R.'L. Stamets
Geologist
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. DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - TUESDAY - FEBRUARY 27, 1962

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

; The following cases will bhe heard before Elvis A, Utz, Examiner, or Dariel
R S. Nutter, as alternate examiner: :

CASE 2491: Application of D. W. Falls, Inc., for the promulgation of
special rules governing o0il wells in the Basin-Dakota Pool,
San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico, and for four
non-standard oil proration units. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks the promulgation of special rules govern-
ing oil wells in the Basin-Dakota Pool, San Juan and Rio
Arriba Counties, New Mexico, including a provision defining
an oil well in said pool as a well having a gas-oil ratio
of 30,000 to 1, or less, and producing liquid hydrocarbons
with a gravity of 49° API, or less; applicant seeks rules

- establishing 160-acre oil proration units and fixing well
lacation reguirements for sagid wells. Applicani furiher

. seeks the establishment of the four following non-standard
oil proration units, all in Township 28 North, Range 13 West,
San Juan County:

E/2 of Section 10, comprising 137.58 acres;
"W/2 of Section 10, comprising 137.78 acres;
E/2 of Section 11, comprising 137.78 acres;
W/2 of Section 11, comprising 137.58 acres,

CASE 2496: Application of Elliott, Inc. for an exception to the no-flare
provisions of Order No. R-2103, Totah-Gallup 0il Pool, San
Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-2103 prohibiting
the flaring of casinghead gas from oil wells in the Totah-
Gallup 0il Pool for a 30-day period for its Totah Well No.
1-A located in the NE/4 NE/4 of Section 30, Township 29 North,
Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico,

CASE 2497: Application of Amerada Petroleum Corporation for a water-
flood project, Langiie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks permission to
institute a waterflood project in the Langlie-Mattix Pool
in Sections 27, 28, 33 and 34, Township 24 South, Range 37
East, Lea County, New Mexico; the injection of water initia}-

ly to be through six wells located in said sections, said
project to be governed by the provisions of Rule 701.
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Docket No. 6-62

CASE 2498:

CASE 2499:

CASE 2500:

\\§CASE 3501 :;

iqe/

Application of Shell Qil Company for approval of the Emerald
Unit Agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Emerald Unit Agree-
ment embracing 1200 acres, more or less, of State lands in
Sections 14, 15, 22 and 23, Township 16 South, Range 32 East,
Lea County, New Mexico. ~

Application of Shell 0il Company for approval of the Royal
Unit Agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Royal Unit Agree-
ment embracing 1078.49 acres, more or less, of State and
fee lands in Sections 24 and 25, Township 10 South, Range
34 East, and Sections 19 and 30, Township 10 South, Range
35 East, all in Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for an
order pooling all mineral interests in the Flora Vista-Mesa-
verde and Basin-Dakota Gas Pools in the N/2 of Section 27,
Township 30 North, Range 12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.
As an alternative, applicant requests the establishment of

a 318-acre non-standard gas proration unit in the Flora
Vista-Mesaverde and Basin-Dakota Gas Pools consisting of &ll
the N/2 of said Section 27 =xcept two acres which comprise
Lot 9, Block 3 of Flora Vista Acres subdivision in the NW/4
NE/4 of said Section 27 owned by Henry E. and Loie Irene
Lindsey, P. 0. Box 176, Flora Vista, New Mexico.

Appifbation of G. W, Strake for an order creeting a new oil

pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-

styled cause, seeks an order creating & new oil pool to be
designated as either the Hackberry-Seven Rivers Pool or
Hackberry-Capitan Pool, and comprising the NE/4 of Section

25, Township 19 South, Range 30 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.
The discovery well is the G. W. Stpake Le Bow-Federal Well

No. 4, located in Unit H of said Section 25,
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GEORGE W. STRAKE Ll
MAIN OFFICE OCC

3300 GULF BUILDING

HousTON, TEXAS
%2FEB S M 10: 03

New Mexico QOil Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. R. S. Morris
Dear Sir:

We respectfully request a hearing for the creation of a
new Pool, in accordance with Rule 1122, to be designated as the
Hackberry Seven Rivers or Hackberry Capitan Pool, for the G. W.
Strake, LeBow~-Federal Well No. L located in the "W Unit of Seciion
25, Township 19 South, Range 30 East, Bddy County, New Mexico.
We request also that this application b
docket for the February 27, 1962 Commission Hearing as discussed

feaTa ) .
be includea ou tne

with M¥r, D. S. Nutter in our telephone conversation of this date,

Respectfully yours,

G. W. STRAKE

Ve R' I‘:ULU
CRM:sm

General Superintendent
cc: G, W, Strake
Housten, Texas
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West Texas Districe Office
PosT OFfFICE Box 837

WINTERS, TEXAS

February 8, 1962
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GEORGE W. STRAKE
A 3300 GULF FUILDING

Yy N

sl : HousTonN. TEXAS

1 West Texas District Office
: . 3

o WAR 35 mo3 Post OFFICE Box 837

AL - WINTERS, TEXAS -

March 3, 1962

New Mexico 011 and Gas Commission
P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. E. A, Utz
Re: Examinert's Hearing, Case 2501
Dear Sir:

Enclosed are copies of a correlated section prepared from a
log taken in the Humble Oil and Refining Company's - Federal Bogle #1,
Sec. 30, T16S, R30E, and a log taken in the G. W. Strake - Union Federal
#1, Sec. 23, T19S, R30E. The Federal Bogle #1 was selected by the Ros-
well Geological Soclety as a type log and sestion in refirsuce Lo Lheir
studies to clarify strstigraphic relationships and nomenclature of the
Permian shelf formations of Southeastern New Mexico. The Strake - Union
Federal #1 was used, to correlate into the area of guestionable forma-
tion tops, as it is the deepest test in the area.

The formation in question (Case 2501), was presented to you as
being the Seven Rivers Dolomite based on this correlation of the above
logs and on the lithology observed in cores taken in the area,

The Cueen formation is questioned in the Strake - Union Fed-
eral #1, as we felt sure the Capitan Reef had heon psnstrated belore
reaching that depth and the tight stringer of sand was a dolomitic
sand in the Strake - Union Federal as opposed to the Queen Sand being
a quartzitic gand.

The question was raised as to the development and time eguiva-
lents of the Capitan Reef; therefore, I am enclosing a north-south cor-
relation section prepared by the Roswell Geological Society which helps
clarify this geologic nomenclature.

I wish to say again that we certainly enjoyed meeting you, Mr.
Porter and Mr, Morris, and we are looking forward to another visit to
your picturssijue city.
Yours /‘/rery truly,
/ . .
John Davis
JD:ce

cc: Houston, Texas
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WELL DATA COMPARI SON
G. W. STRAKE - LEBOW-FEDERAL LEASE
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO '

PRODUCTION TEST

WELL GAS-OIL TUBING CASLNG BOTTOM HOLE
NUMBER PRODUCING FCRMATION DATE HOURS OIL WATER _RAYIO PRESSURE PRESSURE REMARKS PRESSURE, PSIG.
4 Seven Rivers - Capiten 2-lhk-62 24 85 28 o* - - Pumping 731 (11-23-61)
gzg_ (2-10-62)
7 Seven Rivers - Capitan 2-8-62 24 42 A Ox - - Purping
6 Yates Sand 2-14~62 24 64 C 628 100 psig 500 psig Flowing 410 (2-10-62)
8 Yates Sand 2-7-62 24 L 0 490 - - Purping T
9 Yates Sand 2-16-€2 24 65 o 100 100 nsig 400 psig Flowing 491 (2-10-62)
10 Yates Sand 1-15-62 24 61 o750 4O psig 400 peig Flowing

¥ Gas velume tece small to measure
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PARTIAL CRUDE OIL ANALYSIS
IEBOW FEDERAL IBASF
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO -

: SEVEN RIVERS YATES
- CRUDE CRUDE
L. : Gravity, °API 18,1 21.4
Sulphur, Psrcent 1,75 1.20
Viscosity at 1CCPF, Cp. 597 69
Celor on Third Dilution 5.5 3,5 af
Temperature at 10% Cver, °F 420 396
20% 543 450
30% 620 482
40z 635 (Cracking Point) 566
50% YR
56% 680 (Cracking Point)
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STRAKE

Statement of Crude Oil Runs from G. W. Strake-l.eBow - Federal Lease,

Eddy County, New Mexico, as per Run Tickets from The Permian Corporation.

Date

Ticket

Number

Hackberry (Seven Rivers)

11-9-61
11-17-61
11-26-61

11-29-61

12-4-61

1-2-62
1-8-62
1-16-62
1-17-62

1-31-62

208366
208425
227518

227017

437331

436892
436871
228125
436410

208849

North Hackberry (Yates)

12-19-61
12-20-61

12-22-61

1-2-62
1-4-62
1-7-62
1-13-62
1-23-62
1-23-62
1-26-62

208312
227159

187726

436891
228105
437500
436571
437316
437318
184753

Tank

Number

Test
Teét
Test

Test

Test

33811
33812
33811
33812

33812

33810
33810

33809

33809
33810
33810
33810
33809
33810
33809

Granz

19.3
21.0
23,1

23.4

18.4 —

24.0
20.4
22.9
22.9

20.9

30,7
30.7

30.72

31.5
31,7
30,7
31,2
31.7
31.7

32.1

Barrels

310,51
157. 64
153.90

156.26

155.76

300.26
311.88
462.57

306,47

463.29

2,778.54

310.01
156.59

468, 65

469. 30
311,31
310,55
457. 92
156.53

468.28

433.81

3,542.95

[EUCRRpe—
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DEAKNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONE 2436691
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
February 27, 1962
EXAMINER HEARING
- IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of G. W. Strake for an order creating
a new oil pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks an order creating CASE
a new oil pool to be designated as either the NO.
Hackberry-Seven Rivers Pool or Hackberry-Capitan 2501

Pool, and comprising the NE/4 of Section 25, Town-
ship 19 South, Range 30 East, Eddy County, New
Mexico. The discovery well is the G. W. Strake
Le-Bow~Federal Well No. 4, located in Unit H or said
Section 25.

e e’ s St Vs Nt st st gt ‘et uat

BEFORE: Elvis A. Utz, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR, U1

7. Case 2501.
MR. MORRIS: Application of G. W. Strake for an order
creating a new oil pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.
- MR. BRATTON: If the Commission please, Howard Bratton
on behalf of the applicant. We have two witnesses to be sworn.

MR. BRATTON: If the Commission please, I will make a

few brief remarks as to my understanding as to the occasion for

this particular Hearing. Mr. Strake was drilling some Yates wells

in Eddy County; I believe he owns the entire section where he was

drilling these wells. In the process of drilling one, he went on

down below the Yates and came upon another formation, completed




- PAGE 2
fl his well in that formation and he believes it is the Seven Rivers
. :_, formation. Subsequently, he inquired as to the possibility of
- é': drilling ancther well on that same forly acre tract to the Yates

C e

formation and it appearing to be satisfactory, he did and
completed another producer, this one in the Yates formation.

Subsequently, apparently some question has arisen in the

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

Commission's mind as to whether the lower formation is the Seven
Rivers or possibly a part of the Capitan formation, and I believe
the advertisement is for an oil pool, either the Seven Rivers

Pool or the Capitan Pool. We believe it is possibly Seven Rivers

and will so indicate in the testimony. However, our purpose and 3
our evidence here will be directed primarily to the fact that
there are two separate formations, the Yates and this lower Seven
Rivers or Capitan, whatever the Commission might decide that it

is. I don't think we have an overly strong preference whether it

is the Seven Rivers or Capitan. Our purxpose and our evidence here
will be directed to the fact that we are talking about two differ-

ent pools.

2

(Whereupon, G. W. Strake Exhibits
Nos. 1,2,&3 marked for Identifi-
cation.)

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUFE, N,
PHONE

2a3 e

JOHN E., DAVIS,

called as a witness herein, having been first duly sworn on oath,
was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, BRATTON:
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Q Will you state your name, by whom you are employed and
in what capacity?

A I am John E. Davis, employed by Mr. George W. Strake
of Houston and representing him as West Texas-New Mexico area
Geologist.

Q would you state, very briefly, your professional and
educational background?

A I have a Bachelor of Science degree in Geology from
Texas Technological College and I have practiced Geology and
Geophysics for eight years.

Q Have you been familiar with and acquainted with the
area, tine North Hackberry area in Eddy County, New Maxico?

A Yes, sir. 1 have been present on the drilling of
sixteen wells in this immediate area.

Q How long have you been with Mr. Strake?

A Three years.

MR. BRATTON: Are the witness's qualifications
acceptable?
MR, UTZ: Yes, sir, they are.

Q (By Mr. Bratton) Mr. Davis, refer to your Exhibit
Number One, if you will, olease. Explain to the Commission what
that Exhibit is.

A This is a section taken in Township 19 South, Range
30 East, showing Section 25, and the subject Northeast quarter

outlined in red. It is a structure contour map with a datum at

o
(5
\g\ﬁ~//
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the top of the Yates. The three wells you see circled in red
are Seven Rivers Wells either producing from or capable of
producing from this lower zone. The remainder of the wells are
Yates wells in the area.

Q The reason the Northeast quarter of Section 25 is
circled in red, that's the area that's asked to be designated
as the North-Hackberry-Seven Rivers or North~Hackberry-Capitan
Pool?

A Correct.

Q Now, the Southeasf of the Northeast of Section 25

shows your well Number Four, that is a Capitan Well?

A Correct.
Q It is not completed in the Yates?
A No, it is not.

Q The well Number Nine is a Yates Well?

A It is.

Q So those twn wells are located in the sauwe {oriy?
A Correct.
Q Your Well Number Seven is completed in the Capitan or

Seven Rivers?

A It is.
0 And your Well Number Six is what, Mr. Davis?
A It's presently completed in the Yates. However, pipe

is set through the Capitan or Seven Rivers and it has been

tested and is capable of producing.
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Q In other words =--
MR. UTZ: From either zone?

A Yes, sir.

Q »(By Mr. Bratton) In other words, upon creation of a
new pool you would dual that well?

A Yes, sir.

Q Is there anything further you want to explain about
your Exhibit Number One, Mr. Davis?

7.\ No, sir. I see nothing further at this time.

Q Refer, then, to your Exhibit Number Two.

A These are two Cross-sections, not structure cross-

cticn, they are constructed as correlated cross-sections

across this area to show the relationship of the two zones.

Q Your legend is at the bottom?

A Yes.

Q And your diagram of the cross-section?

A You can see the cross-section on the small map at the

bottom. The AAA Prime cross-section is the Northwest-Southeast
cross-section correlated into the area from the discovery well
in Section 23, across Section 25.

0 That's the Union Federal Well?

A That 1s Union Federal Number One in Section 22. The

BB Prime is actually almost a North-South cross-~section construct

ed to take in our offset operators Yates Well, the Number Six

and also back into our Seven Rivers., These cross-sections, as I

.ﬁaﬁ;
R
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said before, were constructed to show the relation of the two
zones to each other and, also, to show separation between the two
zones, that being the shale partition that you see on the logs
and the dense dolomite that i$ colored in klue crossing the
entire section.

Q Going to your Yates, your Yates pay zone is indicated
in green. Those are not necessarily your perforations, are they,
Mr. Davis?

A They are not. They show the zones that would be

productive.
Q What is that zone?
A That is a very fine jrain, silty sand.
Q I take it that correlates throughout all of these

wells, is that correct?

A Yes, sir, it can be picked from any well in this area.

¢ Coiuing on down the hole, tben, your blue colored line
there indicates what, Mr., Davis?

A That is dense dolomite that carries throughout the
area. That, in itself, has shale partition. It would serve

definitely as a barrier.

Q Could there be compmunication above and below that
barrier?
A No, sir, I can't see that there could. These wells

have been cored and we have core analysis and that's an extremely

dense zone, |
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) Q Coming on down the hole you have in your Federal Seven,  }
j Federal Four and Federal Six, your red indicates the presence of
:"‘ the Seven Rivers or Capitan, is that correct?
‘: SN A Correct.
;é Q What is that zone?
B §§ A That is a’very weathered dolomite.
- Q How much separation is there between the Yates and the

Seven Rivers?

A From the base of our pays, the base of the Yates pay
to the top of the Seven Rivers is approximately one hundred
sixty-eight feet. That will carry through the area, plus or

minus a few feet.

!
-MIZFIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

Q Are any of these wells completed in open hole, Mr.
Davis?
i A They are.
Q Which ones?
= A The Number Nine, which is one of the wells in our
~ .
E: forty acres.
<
;3 L Q That is bottomed right at the bottom of the Yates?
Z3
[X oo :
3= A Right at the bottom of our Yates pay.
N
52 Q Yes.
A Our Number Eight., I beg your pardon, the pipe was set

through Number Eight, however, it's still up in the VYates

formation.

MR, UTZ: ‘hich well was that again?
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A I said the Number Eight, but pipe was set there through
the Yates‘formation. The Number Ten is an open hole completion.
The Number Eleven, which is presently being completed, is an
open hole,.

MR. UTZ: The Number One?
A Number Eleven. Nine, Ten, and Eleven.
MR. UTZ: Where is that well located?
A This is to the south of the area designated right here.

MR. UTZ: Number Ten was completed in which zone?

A It's completed in the upper zone.
Q (By Mr. Bratton) The Yates zone?
A Yes., sir, it was drilled actually in the Seven Rivers

but piugged back.

o) In your opinion, Mr. Davis, what is this bottom zone?
Is that Seven Rivers or is it Capitan, or what is it?

A We realize that we are in a problem area being on top
ot the shelt or reei, but as well as I coald correiate it in, it
is definitely Seven Rivers.

Q On what do you base that?

A I used the Humble Federal Bogle which is up in 16 South,,
30 Bast, as a type log and this particular log was picked by the
Roswell Geological Society to establish their Artesia Crop, which
has now been accepted by the A.A.é.G. as a type log and
correlating the two; there's very good correlation between the

two zones.

&>
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silt as a correlation point. It fits very well with the silt we

MR. UTZ: What was the location of that well?

A 16 South, 30 East, Section 30.

MR. UTZ: That was the Humble what?

A The Humble Federal Bogle Number One. They'r~ using it
as their type log. -

MR. U.Z2: That's the United States Geological Society?

A Yes, sir.

Q (By Mr. Bratton) Show the Examiner how you have
correlated that and how you come to the conclusion this is the
Seven Rivers, Mr. Davis.

A This is the Federal Bogle log, with their tops picked,
thai's the Yates and Seven Rivers top and our Union Federal

Number One, the discovery well in the area. I've used the Otello

have hexre in our Tansile. The top of our Yates as it breaks off
here putting our Seven Rivers right into the Seven Rivers even
with the Denz. There, Seven Rivers runs right on into the Queen
and they can get the correlation down the hole but we did not havse
the Queen.

MR. UTZ: Does it go into the Queen or Davit?

A Just Davit.
MR, BRATTON: W= can make these available as Exhibits.
MR, UTZ: I think it would be worth while.

2 I will have to make an arrangement with Humble, so if

I may, T'l1 makg@ygqu)ququpq'ggpd_it to you. ]
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MR. UTZ: Certainly, and mark the correlation points
on it, if you will.

Q (By Mr. Bratton) Mr. Davis, the definition of a pool
in the regulations is, each zone of a general structure, which
zone is completely separated fiom any other zone in the structure
is covered by the word "Pool" as used herein. In your opinion
is the Yates Pool a separate pool from the Seven Rivers or
Capitan in this area in accordance with that definition?

A I think it definitely is.

Q What were these cross-sections made off of?
A They ‘'re made from Gamma Ray, Sonic logs.

Q Gamma Ray and Sonic logs?

A Yes.

Q Did you prepare Exhibits Number One, Two and Three?
A Yes, sir.
MR. BRATTON: We would offer in evidence Exhibits
Number One., Two and Threea.
MR. UTZ: Without objection, Exhibits One, Two and
Three will be entered into the record.
(Whereupon, G. W. Strake Exhibits
Nos. 1,2 & 3 introduced into
Evidence.)
MR, BRATTON: We have no further direct gquestions of

this witness.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, UTZ:

"~
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Q This correlation from the Humble Well, the Bogle Number
One, is how far apart?

A We are three townships away. It's a long distance but
difficult to carry continuously that far because of the lack of
deep wells.

Q In your opinion, you had no trouble carrying your

FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 32%.1182

markers over that distance?

A Well, taking the two logs I think they correlate very
well that distance.

Q Tou didn't have any logs in between?

A No, sir, I couldn't locate enough logs to actually.
carry the section straight through. Now, you approach this reef
from the south; we are actually in a back reef facies, as you
know, here, and you have to come over the reef and beds disappear
altogether; the Capitan is present. Coming from the other

direction, from the Federal Bogle, where they have the Queen

and all, it begins to disappear and has disappeared until we get
to our well, Dick Stamnitz tried to bring it in and he threw

up his hands before he got through. He said, "I'm satisfied

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUEKRQUE, N, M,
243 60

that you have separate zones, however, I'm worried about the

PFHONE

nomenclature of our geology."” I think that was probably his

question. The difficulty in correlating in Seven Rivers rather

than Seven Rivers or Capitan, or Seven Rivers and Capitan zone.

.

o} Well, the Capitan zone is a new one to me. Is it a

L —part of the Seven Rivers? . .. .. . . -

s %
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A Well, they are equivalent.

Q They are equivalent?

A Yes, sir. He thinks it might be or could possibly be
a finger of this Capitan reef into the Seven Rivers. The Capitan
was growing, the reef was building at the same time that
deposition took place in our Seven Rivers, Yates Seven Rivers,
Queen Grayburg, they're all equivalent.

Q How would you describe the Capitan zone, the zone in
which you are completed here?

A Lithology?

Q Yes.

A It is a weathered dolomite.

Q A weathered dolomite?

A Yes, sir.

Q Is it also a weathered dolomite in the Humble Well?

A The Seven Kivers is described as a buff to grey dolomite
sometimes lytir~. Tn nlaces where you find it producling, you rfind

the weathered zone and the vugs in the dolomite. They did not
have production in that and their only description was a buff to
grey colored dolomite. We certainly have that from cores. We
picked our top from the cores before we ever logged; it's a
distinct break in lithology. Especially in these wells that are
producing, dolomite is so weathered and had so many vugs that it

wouldn't come out of the core barrel in one piece. You usually

get it out in small chunks, saturated with oil, of course,
By )
oo~
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Q You are satisfied that there is no vertical communica-
tion between the Capitan zone and the Yates?
A Yes, sir, I am.
MF.. UTZ: Any other questions?
BY MR. MORRIS:
Q Along‘the same lines, Mr. Davis, as I understand this

Capitan reef, it's a formation that might be correlative in time
with not only your Yates, but with other formations that lie
above and below the Yates, is that correct?

A That's correct.

Q And the question that was posed in your conversations
with Mr. Stamnitz was whether this might be a finger of the
Capitan recf that Mr. Strake was completed in rather than the
Seven Rivers?

A Yes.

Q Could you summarize for me your reasons for believing
it to be in the Seven Rivers rather than the Capitan?

A Well, I don't have much argument for that except this
correlation that I have just shown you and the description itself
Your Capitan is usually found to be a white crystalline dolomite
and we don't see, we get a sugary texture in some of this
crystalline but it's just an abrupt difference in the two.

0 If the Capitan reef does inter-finger with the Yates
and Seven Rivers, mnaybe even the Tansile, you feel that even if

that inter-finger does occur that there's no communication

b
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between the formation?

A Not in this area.
: , . Q Not in this area?
i A No.

"MR. MORRIS: Thank you.

MR. PORTER: I have a guestion.

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 2325.1182

BY MR. PORTER:

Q Mr. Davis, there is also a Hackberry-Yates Pool
existing in this particular area, is that right?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you know whether or not any other wells in the
Hackberry-Yates Pool have any of the Seven Rivers formation open?
A I know several, in fact, this well right here, they
attenpted completion in the Seven Rivers.

MR. UTZ: Which well is that?

A That's Mr. Hasking's Number Six there in 30.

Q (By Mr. Porter) You say they attempted to complete
that in the Seven Rivers?

A Yes. That was drilled after we drilled this. They

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUOUERQUE, N, M,
43 660

were shooting for Seven Rivers.

2

PHONE

Q Out of the Seven Rivers?
A Yes, but he failed to complete, he got watoer.

0 Did he get anything?

A He came back up and completed in the Yates and npade it
a twenty-four barrel a day well. We attempted in this one.
iy ¥
Cfﬁ%;)
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__two of them are completed, the Four and the Seven are éompleted

Q This one?

A Our Number Five. And it was wet also.

Q That is in the Northeast of the Northeast of 252

A This well was drilled with cable tools and bailed
sulphur water out of it.

Q You don't know of any wells that are producing?

A No, sir, there aren't any around us there within a mile

MR. PORTER: I believe that's all I have.

BY MR. UTZ:

Q- It would look, then, like that this zone is pretty
limited, would it not?

A Yes.

Q Now, the pool designation, what is the name of the pool
here for the Yates?

A It's North Hackberry.

Q0 North Hackberry?

A Yes.

MR, PORTER:You are asking for the Northeast quarter of

that section —-

A To ke désignated.
MR, PORTER: ~-- to be designated a pool?
A Yes, sir,

MR. BRATTON: Actually, Mr. Porter, I believe the

three wells in red are the ones that right now we feel, well,

A3
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in the Seven Rivers, the Six we can complete in the Seven Rivers.
It's completed in the Yates and we can also make a producer out
of the Seven Rivers. We would be more interested, actually, it
could be the Soutk Half of the Northeast Quartef or Sectioan 25
would be sufficient, it doesn't make much difference. It was
advertised as the Northeast Quarter of 25.

MR. PORTER: Well, the South Half of the Northeast
Quarter wouldn't take in Number Six, would it?

MR. BRATTON: No, and it was advertised as the North-
east Quarter of 25, I don't know why, but it cculd be extended to
cover that at a later date.

MR. PORTER: Yes.

MR, UTZ: Any other questions? The witness may be
excused.,

{(Witness excused.)

JERRY W. WARD,

called as a witness herein, having been first duly swoxn on oath,
was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, BRATTON:

o) Would you state your name, occupation and by whom
employed?

A Jerry W, Ward. I'm a Petroleum Engineexr for G, V.
Strake.

Q 7ill you state, very briefly, your professional and

s
S
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educational qualifications, Mr. Ward?

A I have a Bachelor of Science degree in Petroleum
Engineering from Texas A & M. I was amployed approximately
one year by American Republic's Corporations, four years by
Sinclair 0il and Gas Company and three by G. W. Strake.

Q Have you made a study of the North Hackberry area
in Eddy County?

A I have.

Q And you are familiar with the matters that are contain-
ed ih this application?

A Yes, sir.

MR. BRATTON: Are his qualifications acceptable?
MR, UTZ: Yes, sir.

Q {(By Mr. Bratton) Mr. Ward, you studied the two

foxmations that we'ce talking about here, the Yates and the

Seven Rivers?

A Yes, sir.
(Whereupon, G. W. Strake Exhibits
Nos, 4 through 8 marked for
Identification.)

0 Have you constructed an isopac map of the Yates and

a structure map of the Seven Rivers which are Exhibits Number
Four and Five respectively?
A Yes, sir.

0 First of all, explain to the Commission why you have an

isopac of one and a structure map of the other.

S

S
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A The isopac is constructed on the net productive interval
of the Yates sand as selected from sonic logs and from core
analyses. The purpose of the map is to show the productive area
and limits of this Yates reservoir, insofar as Section 25 is
concerned.

Q Wnhat type of drive is the Yates?

A Solution gas.

Q What type of drive do you have in your Seven Rivers or
Capitan?

A It appears to be a water drive.

Q Exvlain, briefly, your isopac map Number Four, Exhibit
Number Four, Mr. Ward.

A The isopac. Well, as I have stated, the net productive
intervals as selected for each well and from whicli the contour
lines were drawn, these intervals were selected on the basis of
the sonic lcgs as having adequate porosity and permeability to
produce and, also, with the basis of core analysis which we have
on some seven wells in the Yates.

¢} Your dashed lines are the extrapolations, are they,
and your solid lines are the ones you are a little more sure of?

A Yes, sir. The s0lid lines, of course, have the better
control, while the dashed lines are extrapolatiocns. I 4did not
indicate a closure on the south end with the zero and five foot

line because we feel that there is a possibility it can build

thickness and porosity in that area., We have no basis for that.

&)
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Q A later Exhibit will show why you believe this to be
a dissolved gas drive and the Seven Rivers to be a water drive,
is that correct?

A Yes, sir. Of course, one basis which could show the
solution gas drive is the fact that this Yates reservoir is a
1imitedvreservoir. That's indicated by the zero line on the
isopac.

Q Go to your structure map on ycur Seven Rivers-Capitan.
What does it reflect?

A This is a structure map which has been made on the top
of the productive interval of the Seven Rivers or the Capitan
and I have selected a water-oil contact which is shown on the
map to be a plus 1280 above sea level. The water-oil contact
would represent the productive limit of the reservoir since it
does appear to be a water drive type field.

Q Your Hasking's well to the east. that was bhelow water,

wasn't it?

A Yes.

o} And your Number Five up here in the Northeast, to the
Noxtheast?

A it produced water.

Q It produced water?

A Yes.

0] Going around to the west, do you have pretty good

control ovexr there?
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A Yes, sir. Of course, our control on the west, as you
can see, is with the State Well Number One and the Le Bow-Federal
Number One, we have control in between the two wells with the
contour line.

MR. UTZ: Did you have water in one of those wells?

A As indicated by a core analysis on Well Number One.

MR. UTZ: Which Number One?

A The Le Bow-Federal Number One, it appeared from water
saturations as determined by core analyses, it appeared to be
wet below the plus 12860.

Q (By Mr. Bratton) So you have reasonably good control
+o the Northeast and West and to the Southwest also, would that be
correct?

A ¥Yes, sir.

Q This pool might open up all to the south, is that a
possibility?

A That is a possibility. As you can see, there are no
wells at present drilled outside the water-oil contact to the
South which, 1if a well were drilled and the structure came up
higher above the water-oil contact, it certainly has a chance of
being productive.

Q So your Numbexr Seven, your Number Four and your Number
Six are your three wells, now, that could produce from this
Seven Rivers, and your Number Ten might possibly produce from it?

A Yes, sir.

,E
:
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explain what that is.

“"Well Data Comparison" which will show
well data for the two different zones.
set it apart into two sections; Wells
are producing from the Seven Rivers or
section; and, Six, Eight, Nine and Ten
Yates in the lower.

duction test with the significant data

bottom hole pressure and oil arawvity.

Q Let's go into your Exhibit Number Five, Mr. Ward, and

A Exhibit fziblis a table which has been entitled

We have recorded production tests, a pro-

the contrast of certain
As you can see, we have
Number Four and Seven whicH
the Capitan in the upper

as producing from the

for that as well as

Probably the most

significant thing shown on this table is the zero gas-oil ratio
for the Seven Rivers or Capitan reservoir. Zero is indicated

zero because the gas volume, if any, is too small for us to

measure with available equipment. Whereas ths gas-o0il ratio for
the Yates sand ranges from a minimum of 490 cubic feet per barrel
to a maximum of 1,004. Probably the other significant thing that
the table shows is the contrast in oil gravity, the representa-
tive gravity for the Seven Rivers being approximately 18.4 and

for the Yates about 30.7 of crude oil.

0 You have had separate tankage for these two Seven Riverg
wells, is thai correct?

A Yes, sir.

0 And your gravities are off the runs from that tankage

and --
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A Yes, sir.
. ) Q -- and from the separate tankage on the Yates wells?
; R Q= A Yes, sir.
2%L; ;;"~ . ; ‘s Q Your Yates wells didn't make any water also, is that
;g correct?
- %é A Noi at the time these tests were taken.
e
- Q Is there anything else significant by way of comparison

of the two formations?

A Well, of lesser significance on this table probably is
the fact that the predominance of the flowing wells are in the
Yates whereas the two Seven Rivers wells are pumpers. There is
one pumping well in the Yates, but we feel that it could possibly
flow a small volume if we gave it a chance, but we were not

recovering our load oil fast enough after the well was completed

and we set pumping equipment on it to help it along.

Q But your differences in gravity and your differences

in gas-o0il ratio, Mr. Ward, is there any doubt in your mind

that there is complete separation between these two formations?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

J A NO, Sir-

73

ER 0 Going to your next Exhibit, your crude oil analyses?
22 A This is a table comparing the partial crude oil

£

analysis of the Seven Rivers crude and the Yates crude. We were
advised, probably I think it was last Thursday, that this would

be good data to prove the difference in the reservoirs which, of

course, limited our time in having this analysis made, so what we
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had to do was to have our man in New Mexico take samples of that
0oil to the Continental Refinery in Artesia and they made the
analysis for us in their laboratory, but they are not allowed to
sign or in any way enter into this.

Q They are not a commercial laboratory?

A They are not a commercial laboratory and they don't
charge for this service so they couldn't sign the ticket. How-
ever, we feel that these data are representative and should we
have the same analyses run by a commercial lab, I don't think
there would be anything much different than this. We can go righH

down the line in comparing.

Q Your Seven Rivers came from the Number Four, is that
correct?

A That's correct.

Q And your Vates came from the Number Nine?

A That's correct.

Q Those are both on the same forty acre tract?

A Yes, sir. The o0il samples were taken directly from the

wells as they were producing.

O Go down and compare those, if you will,

A As you can see, the gravity comparison is 18.1 degrees
API for the Seven Rivers as compared to 31.4 for the Yates. The
sulphur for the Seven Rivers of 1.75 as compared to 1.20 percent

for the Yates. The viscosity at 100 degrees Fahrenheit for the

Seven Rivers is 597 centipoises, while for the Yates it's 69

N
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centipoises. The color on the third dilution is described as
5.5 for Seven Rivers and 3.5 for the Yates. On the actual
distillation, the Seven Rivers crude reached é cracking point
with 40 percent over at 636 degrees Fahrenheit where the Yates
crude had 56 percent over at 680 degrees Fahrenheit.

Q Does this confirm your well data comparisén information
that these two crudes could not be coming from a common source of

supply?

3

o
Wf

AN

A Yes, sir. é;f

Q Going on to Exhibit Number Seven, Mr. Ward, is that a

o i o

statement of the runs from these two tanks?

A Yes, sir. That's a statement of crude oil runs from °
our Le Bow-Federal lease.

Q There, again, this shows the difference in gravity
between the two pools?

a Yos, 5ivr, as indicaled by the table, there is a spread
in the gravity in the Seven Rivers formation ranging from 18.4
as high as 24.0 degrees API. However, we feel that these
gravities ranging as high as 24 are not truly representative of
the Seven Rivers crude because we had used Yates crude in
completing the wells for fracturing and treating so the oil in

the tanks was diluted by Yates crude and made the higher gravity.

0 But your average crude is around 207
A It appears to be slightly over 20 degrees, the average.
9 _ Is there anything further you care to state with
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reference to any of these Exhibits, Mr. Ward?

A Perhaps on the determination of the type of drive in
the two reservoirs, I decided pretty early that the Yates
reservoir was solution gas because of the limitation of the
reservoir, plus the fact that all of the wells flowed with a
gas-oil ratio and it appeared that all of its energy had to come
from solution gas. Whereas the Sevin Rivers appears to be
continuous with porosity and permeability through this area which
gives it a possibility of having an aquifer; and the saturation,
the water saturation on the cores and the fact that the wells
tested water from the Seven Rivers, plus the fact that there was
no gas pro
supported the fact that the Seven Rivers seems to have a water
drive.

Q Mr. Ward, if you are t~ oven both of these formations
into a common well bore, what would happen?

A Well, certainly they already have different reservoir
pressures which would introduce the possibility of the higher
pressure reservoir bleeding into the lower pressure reservoir,
that's if you did it today. But in the future, one reservoir
will certainly deplete before the other and that condition would
become more pronounced. So the net effect of producing the two
reservoirs from the same well bore would probably be, in my
opinion, waste of petroleum,

Q In your opinion, you heard the definition I read, Mg.

)
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Ward, of a pool, are these two separate pools, within that

definition?
A Yes, sir.
Q If you were to produce them jointly into a well bore,

would waste occur?
A I think that it possibly could.
Q Did you prepare Exhibits Numbers Three through Seven?

Exclusive of that analysis made by the Continental?

A Yes, sir, I guess mine started with Four.
Q Four?
A Yes, sir.
MR. BRATTON: We would oiier in evidence Exhibits

Numbexr Four through Seven.
MR. UTZ: 1Is it Seven or Eight?
MR. PORTER: You want to offer all of them?
MR. BRATTON: We'll offer all of them
MR. UTZ: Exhibits Four through Eight are accepted
into the record.
(vhereupon, G. W. Strake Exhibits
Nos. 4 through 8 introduced into

Evidence.)

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UT%:
0 Do you have any pressure information on either of
these reservoirs?

A We have a bottom hole pressure. It's on exhibit, this

o




FING SERVICE, Inc.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPOR'

ALAUQUEROUE, N. M,

FARMINGTON, N, M,

PHONE 32%5.1182

PHONFE 243 6601

PAGE 27

Exhibit that's entitled "The Well Data Comparison". The Well
Number Four, the discovery well in the Seven Rivers reservoir,
had the required pressure taken on November 23, 1961, at which
time the bottom hole pressure was 731 pounds. Then, after the
Commission had called this Hearing, we arranged for additional
bottom hole pressures to be run, one of which was run on Well
Number Four showing it to be 576 pounds in the Seven Rivers, and
the Yates sand Wells Number Six and Nine showing 410 and 491
pounds respectively, which would give an average reservoir
pressure of the Yates somewhere in the neighborhood of 450 pounds

Q How do you explain the decrease from 732 to 576 due to
production? It's water drive, isn't it?

A Yes, I definitely think it's a water drive and we
haven't produced the Seven Rivers reservoir long enough to know
much about how it‘'s going to act. But, I believe that the average
reservoir pressure of the Seven Rivers is probably higher than
576 at the present time, but we're speaking of a low range of
permeability in the Seven Rivers and perhaps we didn't leave it
shut in long enough to build up to its true reservoir pressure
because at the time this second reservoir pressure was run we had
only produced somewhere around two thousand barrels of oil out of
Number FPour. So that shows it to be a tight reservoir with a
water drive and probably we allowed forty-eight hours for the

well to build up afte. it had been shut in, but probably it would

take something greater than that to build up a2 true reservoir

By )
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pressure.
- Q How long did you leave the bomb in the hole?
- A This was a sonalog.
: i Q Sonalog?
gé " A Yes, sir.
- §§ MR. UTZ: Any other gquestions?
'_ - BY MR. PORTER:
k~_ Q I have one guestion. Do you intend to dual the wells

in this area?

A We would intend to dual at least Well Number Six. We
have equipped Well Number Six with large enough casing to pexmit
runﬁing two strings or tubing.

MR. PORTER: That's all I have.
MR, UTZ: The witness may be excused.
(Witness excused.)

MR. UTZ: I do have one other question of Mr. Davis.

1

wWas there any disagreement as to whether or not this Cap’tan zone
" .. part of the Yates between you or Stamnitz or anyone else

involved?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

MR, DAVIS: No.
MR. UTZ: That's all. BAnyone else have a statement?
- The case will be taken under advisement. The Hearing

will be adjourned.
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